



Wimbledon Park Lake Safety Project

Summary of Technical Steering Group Meeting – 01 September 2020

Procurement:

The main Design and Build tender period is now completed and submissions have been reviewed, levelled, scored and moderated. A recommendation report has been issued for an appointment. Contract to be awarded asap, pending council decision being taken and call-in periods having been concluded. A further update will be available at the next meeting.

Surveys, Flood Study and Flood Risk Priorities:

Very significant flooding in the last week. The watercourse in the park surcharged and flooded wider park area. Thames Water analysis has suggested 1/80 event.

Project Timeline:

Timeline remains the same until contractor is appointed. They will then put forward their proposed programme which will be then accounted for within project timeline.

Water Quality and Pollution:

Blue Green Algae and Duck Weed is still present in some areas of the lake. No further pollution incidents / fish deaths.

Risk & Opportunities Registers:

These were reviewed and updated.

Date of Next Meeting:

- 6th October 2020